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Subject: New Student Evaluation Requirement Effective Winter Quarter 2013

Provision 15.15 of the Collective Bargaining Agreement states that student evaluations shall be required for all classes taught
by each faculty unit employee, unless the President has approved a requirement to evaluate fewer classes after
considerations of the recommendations of appropriate faculty committee(s). The new requirement for faculty to evaluate all
classes taught will take effect Winter Quarter 2013, as communicated in the memo dated 10/19/12 from Al Liddicoat, AVP
Academic Personnel (available at http://www.academic-personnel.calpoly.edu/content/policiesprocedures).

After consulting with the Academic Senate Instructional Committee and the Faculty Affairs Committee, President Armstrong
and | have reviewed and endorse the following exceptions for conducting student evaluations in low enrollment courses
(individual senior project, independent study), capstone, and cooperative education courses:

1. Courses with low enrollment (less than five students) shall not be evaluated. Typical of these courses would be:
Individual senior projects
Independent study

2. Cooperative Education courses that do not include direct instruction shall not be evaluated using the student evaluation
process. Academic Departments or the Career Services Office may use a survey to evaluate the students’ co-op experience,
but this is not part of the student evaluation process.

3. Capstone senior project courses, which usually have larger enrollment, shall be evaluated if there are more than 5 students
enrolled.

4. Team-taught classes: In situations when classes are team-taught, the instructor of record shall conduct student
evaluations. If there is more than one instructor of record, then copies of the evaluation results shall be placed in each of the
instructor’s personnel files with a memo indicating that the course was team-taught. Any faculty member team teaching the
course will have the opportunity to write a narrative description to accompany the student evaluation results for the team-
taught course if they desire to add context to the results. A faculty member who team-teaches a course and believes that the
results are not representative of their contributions to the course, may request that the dean not include the results
associated with this team-taught course in his/her PAF. After reviewing this request, the dean has the discretion to determine
if the student evaluation results of the team-taught course should be placed in the instructor's file.

As a reminder, all student evaluations are to be conducted utilizing the questions and format that have been vetted and
approved by your college. All other requirements and processes outlined in the Guidelines for Student Evaluation of Faculty
(available at http://www.academic-personnel.calpoly.edu/content/policies/rpt) remain applicable.




